


And the wooly worm says….

Well, it’s that time of year again.  It’ll be snowing before you know it.  It’s the time of year where we need to start switching gears and thinking cold weather operations.  Remember to wear warm clothing and plan for runs that might involve being outside in inclement weather for extended periods.  Remember to keep your patient’s warm and to check your compartment heaters each day.  We need to again remember to close the bay doors on our way out and keep the trucks inside on cold days.  With the cold weather also comes ice, especially here in Indiana. Be sure to turn off your brake retarders when driving on ice or wet pavement and TAKE YOUR TIME.  We don’t do anyone any good if we slide off the road and aren’t able to make it to the scene.

Apparatus Issues
Lieutenant Thacker and Chief Tibbetts are traveling to KME next week for the pre-paint inspection of the new ladder truck.  The truck is still moving along on schedule and is headed for a final inspection around the 1st of December with an intended delivery date of around Christmas.

As reported last month, the Chief’s car has been replaced with a new Tahoe as well as Chief Brown’s Jeep.  Both Tahoes are striped, packaged, and are in-service.  The Jeep has been given to the Auxiliary for their use.  They have already cleaned and stocked it and are waiting for it’s first run.  The lights will remain on the vehicle but the lenses will be replaced with yellow ones.

Currently, the oldest rig in the fleet is Grass 51.  It is due to be replaced next year.  However, if we bid on the new vehicle this year, we can get a 2000 vehicle at the 1999 price.  So, if all goes well, we’ll try to get this done.  Lieutenant Skipper I believe is heading this project up.

Station Issues

No new news on the sewer project at Station 51.

Once the sewer tie-in at Station 51 is completed, work will begin on sinking structural piers under the South bay wall at Station 52.  As you may recall, this work is necessary to help prevent the current sinking of that wall due to poor soil conditions and possible improper construction.

THE STATION 52 REMODEL PROJECT IS OFFICIALLY DONE!!!  The lengthy project completes the longest running newsletter topic ever!  Thanks to the many people that have helped along the way especially to Lieutenant Smith for the many hours of tedious work and for finally getting it done!

Now that the Station 53 project is under way, a six-member committee has been appointed by Chief Dutton to head the project.  Those selected consist of Chief Tibbetts, Chief Brown, Lieutenant Smith, Lieutenant Thacker, Gary Borden, and Mike Combs.  More on this as it develops.

New crew duty worksheets are out at both stations.  This list includes apparatus cleaning schedules as well as buildings and grounds.  Please refer to these worksheets each day for your specific assignments.

It has been noted by the Battalion Chiefs that Station 51 has not been kept as clean as it should be.  We need to do a better job before it becomes a problem.

Training Issues

There will be a special guest speaker here on Wednesday, November 17th to speak about sexual harassment in the workplace and how to prevent it.  All are encouraged to attend this informative workshop.

If you wish to have a training scheduled, be sure to clear it through Lieutenant Thacker.  This will avoid any scheduling conflicts.

Good job to all those who attended the two-day trench rescue class last month.  This was a very informative and necessary training to prepare us for the upcoming trench rescue equipment.  More trainings will be scheduled once all the equipment is in and we are completed with ropes and water.

Lieutenant Alexander is planning an ACLS recertification class in December.  He is also considering a PALS class.  November will be Megacode month.

Lieutenant Alexander is also working with Dr. Fried on new protocols.  The BLS protocols will not change much, but the ALS protocols will have significant changes.  This is in response to our unique situation of being a small department with a highly experienced core of paramedics.  More on this as it develops.

General Operations

This is re-printed from last month as it is very important::  Beginning November 1st, there will no longer be a quarterly requirement of 72 credit hours to maintain employment.  Instead, it will be 72 credit hours every two months.  The new policy has been posted at both stations.  This policy change is intended to further promote consistency by providing more active employees and reduce the number of unfilled hours each month.

Adult Protective Services has been contacted in regards to the patient at 103 N. Windmill trail.  This is in response to 12 calls to that residence in the past 30 days.  Be patient as the process is quite slow.

Lieutenant Alexander reports that the two new suction units have been returned to since the adapters do not fit our equipment.  Different ones were ordered last week.

Starting in November, every effort will be made to schedule a paramedic at Station 51.  This is sometimes difficult due to the number of individual circumstances and criteria that need to be met.  Lieutenant Pell and Chief Tibbetts have been working on this very diligently.   Just remember, if you get re-assigned to the other station, it is for the best of the department and the community and not meant to burden anyone.  We will do our best to accommodate everyone.

Lieutenant Sherfick is working on a more “company friendly” pre-plan system.  We will have company level training on this new system once it is fully developed.

Pump testing has been completed for this year.  Hose testing is next and will probably will be completed by the printing of this newsletter.  We have spread these out over several days as to not overburden any one crew.  Once we have a complete set of weights, we will begin ladder testing as well.  If you have any questions, see Lieutenant Skipper or Lieutenant Marsh.

Next year’s Awards Banquet has been scheduled for January 29, 2000 at Valle Vista Country Club.  Times and more information will be released as it gets closer. For now, just jot the date down.

Did you know……..

· That the youngest Pope was 11 years old?

· Iceland consumes more Coca-Cola per capita than any other nation in the world?

Did you Notice?

· The new “Church of Stones Crossing” being built at Stones Crossing and 37?

· The new paint job on the water tower across from Station 52?

Birthdays

NOVEMBER:

11-6  Brian Arkins

11-7  Dave Manlove

11-15 Tony Slusher

11-20 Jim Murphy

11-20 Steve Gorman

11-21 Steve Coover

11-25 Mandy Cassin

11-27  Sean Atkinson

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

- That’s it for this month – Be safe, Scott
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